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Follow all our online worship services on 
Facebook  at First United Methodist Church - 

DeRidder, or on our YouTube page: 
DeridderFUMC

Pastor’s Ponderings!

When I was in Junior High School, I remember my family and I getting up early one 
Sunday morning and going to the sunrise service for Easter. It was in the Sanctuary of the 
church. The usually bright place was very dark with only a few lights on. It matched the 
darkness of outside because the sun had not come up yet. I knew something was very 
different about this morning. This worship service “felt” so different. They had decorated 
a part of the front of the church (actually the part that had an exit door going out into the 
garden) to look like the garden tomb where Jesus had been laid. I eagerly waited for 
things to begin. 

Soon, a woman (dressed like a Jew) from Jesus’ day, was wandering through the 
sanctuary. She kept looking around like she was afraid someone was following her. Much 
to her surprise, when she got to the tomb, the stone had been rolled away! She walked into 
the tomb (outside) and came back looking around again in stunned amazement. Jesus is 
gone! Who had taken Jesus’ body away? And then Jesus suddenly appeared! She rejoiced, 
while falling to his feet, praising God that he was alive!

I was totally caught up in the moment and overwhelmed with emotion of the joy that 
Jesus was truly alive! We went from feeling the heartache of Jesus death, to watching the 
fear of Mary, to the joy of knowing our Messiah was really alive! Each of us could feel 
the joy of the moment. Our Savior is alive!!! This truly is something we need to celebrate 
every year. I hope you choose to be a part of either one or both of our Sunday Easter 
services on April 9th. The sunrise service is at 6:40 AM at Wesley Church at 701 N. Texas 
Street. We will be outdoors (indoors if it is raining) so bring your chairs to watch the sun 
rise while we worship and celebrate the risen Son! Our regular service at 10 AM will still 
be in the main sanctuary on Shirley Street and live streaming also. The services will be 
different from each other. What a beautiful day it will be to worship our risen Savior 
together! Please check the newsletter for our other special services during Holy Week. 
There are special services from Palm Sunday, to noon lunch and devotionals Monday – 
Wednesday, a Maundy Thursday service and Good Friday meditation. Hope to see you 
there as we “travel” through Holy Week.

Blessings,

Laraine

Maundy Thursday, April 6th at 6 PM in Fellowship Hall

Make plans now to attend this special evening service as we all participate in the Lord’s 
Last Supper. There will be a narrated re-enactment of that night so long ago. You won’t 

want to miss it. Please contact Laraine if you would like to be a part of this special night. 
No lines to learn, however we do need your participation!

Easter Lily Deadline 
  Sunday, April 2nd 

     Order forms 
available online, in 
the Church Office, or 
in the bulletin insert 
     on Sundays! 

   Women’s Prayer 

        Breakfast 

        Thursday, 

       April 6th 

  Conference Room 

        8:30 AM 

Beauregard Parish 
Schools Closed 

April 7th - April 14th 

Flowering of the Cross

We will be using colorful 
carantions to flower the 
cross on Easter Sunday! 

You may also pick 
wildflowers or flowers from 
your garden. Take pictures 
to share and celebrate after 

the service! 

United Women in Faith and Noisy Offering Sunday
On Sunday, March 19th, we were given the opportunity to learn more about the United 
Women in Faith and their missions and projects they work on throughout the year. The 

Mary Martha and Rosemary Cady Circles pinned three people who went above and 
beyond this year. The smiles, surprises, and applause were contagious! We also had 
the children’s choir sing and the hand bells play. Susan Hill was able to capture some 
of these moments and sent them to me to share. As Rev. Laraine said in her sermon 
one Sunday, “the church is not the building, it is the people.” These pictures certainly 

confirm this! 

mailto:office@fumcderidder.org


We had a very busy March. We spent a week focusing on plants. We also had a week where we 
learned all about birds! The older class made bird feeders and hung some from the tree in the 
prayer garden. We learned about dinosaurs and made some adorable crafts. There were 
several beautiful days where we could go on walks and be outside on the playground for a little 
bit longer. On Friday, March 10th, Cynthia Brown and the Puppets for CHRIST entertained 
us in the Fellowship Hall with a puppet show. The staff and I are excited to begin preparing 
Easter parties in April as well as  gearing up for our annual Pre-K Graduation Ceremony in 
May! 


Best Wishes and Many Blessings,

Natalie Ruano


MCLC Director

natalie@fumcderidder.org

Methodist Children’s Learning Center!

Women’s Prayer Breakfast &

Blue Cupboard Project!


The Women's Prayer Breakfast held on March 2nd invited 
guidance counselor Shamika Hooper, teachers, and students 

from DHS. The students from DeRidder High School made a 
presentation about the Blue Cupboard Project that the National 
Honor Society coordinates. We appreciate everyone who has 
been continuing to donate non-perishable goods and hygiene 

products to the church so we may deliver them to the high 
school. Left to right:  Jacob Cobb, treasurer; Carter McLamore, 
vice-president; Shayla Myers-Vines, president; and Ava Davis, 

secretary. We would also like to thank the DHS Counseling 
Department for making this possible (someone looks familiar in 
this picture!). Pictured from left to right: Michelle Miller, 11th 
&12th grade; Peggy Williams, registrar; and Shamika Spikes-

Hooker, 9th & 10th grade counselor.


I hope your journey through this Lenten season is spiritually fulfilling. Palm 
Sunday and Easter are fast approaching, and all our ensembles will be 

presenting worshipful musical works in these services. The Children’s Choir will 
be involved in our Palm Sunday service. The Hand Bell Ensemble, Praise 

Ensemble, and Vocal Quartet will be involved in the Maundy Thursday service 
and Easter Sunday 10 AM service. Of  course the Praise Ensemble will be 

involved in the Sunrise Service. Wake up a bit earlier, come out to the Wesley 
Campus, and worship with us. May God bless you and keep you always.


John Schwarze - Director of  Music

schwarze@fumcderidder.org

Wednesday Nights 

We have been blessed to have Amanda 

Oldaker take the reins with the younger 
children on Wednesday evening and lead 

their Bible Lesson in the Children’s 
Clasroom. Pictured are the kids making 

their family trees, taking a mini break to 
sing and dance to 


Father Abraham Had Many Sons, 

then continuing on with their craft. 

Despite getting side tracked with bottle 
flipping and monster trucks, the children 
were able to remain focused and complete 

their task. We love you, Miss Mandy! 

We had a wonderful turnout for 
the Shrove Tuesday Pancake 
Dinner! So many volunteers 
showed up to help make 

pancakes, serve them, and pack 
up to-go boxes for those who 

were unable to stay and 
fellowship. Cathy Scott did a 
beautiful job decorating the 

Fellowship Hall with Mardi Gras 
colors. We collected enough 
money to assist and to send 

several children to the summer 
camp this year at the Uskichitto 

Retreat Center! The camp 
schedule is listed next to this 

article. If you have any questions 
or would like the registration 

code to log into the camp website 
and sign up, please contact Cathy 
Scott directly at (337) 396-9610. 
Thnak you again for making this 
event possible for the children! 

April 30th - FIFTH SUNDAY!
After worship on April 30th, we 

will have food, fellowship, 
fundraising, and Open Mic in the  
gym. All proceeds from this BBQ 
meal will go directly to providing 
sun protection for our MCLC and 

Wesley outdoor play areas.  
Trustees and the MCLC/Wesley 

Boards are making plans to 
renovate the playgrounds of 

both facilities. We are looking 
forward to modernizing both of 
our campuses outdoors and 

providing shade for all of God’s 
children! You may fellowship and 
join us in the gym after service, 

or pick-up and bring yours home 
to-go. Endless options! 

Vacation Bible School 2023!

   Evenings: Monday, July 17th - Friday, July 21st   


VBS presents an ideal opportunity to share the life-changing gospel of Jesus 
Christ with all the children in our community. We are engaged in an epic battle 
for the hearts and minds of our youth. Every day, they are bombarded with lies 
about who they are, who their Creator is, and where their salvation comes from. 
Thankfully, God has given his children armor to wear in this battle between truth 
and lies, light and darkness, good and evil.

The theme for our 2023 VBS Keepers of the Kingdom. Kids will learn how they 
can be part of God’s kingdom through salvation in his Son and will be equipped 
with the armor of God to become Keepers of the Kingdom who stand strong in 
today’s battle for truth.

Volunteer opportunities include: Craft & Science Coordinator, Music Coordinator, 
Snack Coordinator, Games Coordinator, Puppet Masters, Skit Actors, Costume 
Coordinator, Team Leaders, Decorations Coordinator, Prayer Warriors, Sound and 
AV Coordinator, Missions Leader, and General Volunteers. Please consider helping 
in one or more of the available positions. If you need more details, please contact 
me directly at (337) 396-9610 or cathy@FUMCDeRidder.org.


Cathy Scott

Coordinator of CYF Ministries

mailto:natalie@fumcderidder.org
mailto:schwarze@fumcderidder.org


April Worship Assistants 

Palm Sunday, April 2nd 


Greeters: Sandra Wertz & Brenda Jones

Readers: Charlotte McGee & Raymond 

Henderson

Communion Server after Service: 


Barbara Haynes  


Easter Sunday, April 9th 

Greeters: Bladen Family 


Readers: David Hardesty & John Schwarze

Communion Servers During Service: 


Joyce Everett, Betty Nease, Rev. Laraine, 

& Max Bladen


Sunday, April 16th 

Greeters: Becky & Ted Hammerschmidt 


Readers: Charlotte McGee 

& Ted Hammerschmidt


Communion Server after Service: 

Betty Nease


Sunday April 23rd:

Greeters: Ken Bailey & Susan Hill 


Readers: Laura Schultz & Gayle Bailey 

Communion Server after Service: 


Mary Alice Wisdom 


Fifth Sunday April 30th:

Greeters: Betty & Scotty Nease 

Readers: Raymond Henderson 


& David Hardesty 

Communion Server after Service: 


Tim Kindler 


Thank you to everyone who volunteers 
during worship. Please call the office if  

you are interested in greeting, reading, or 
serving Communion on Sundays!

Missions - 3 Day Dulac Adventure  
Embark on a unique, spiritual, cultural, and mission-oriented 
advenure to the fishing and shrimping community of Dulac, 
LA. Situated on the Gulf of Mexico’s coastal marshes and 

bayous, you will be surrounded by amazing natural beauty. 

The Deal Includes: 

*Roundtrip transfers in a moden air-conditioned vehicle from 
DeRidder FUMC. Other departure churches available upon 
request.

*2 nights accommodations in an authentic bunk-style lodge. 
Amenities include on and off lights, hot and cold water, and 
flush toilets.

*5 meals: 2 breakfasts, Friday lunch, and 2 dinners

(Travel lunches are dutch treat)

*Active itinerary with bunkbed building, general cleaning, 
onsite plumbing repairs, and meal preparations; showing 
compassion and giving hugs as needed

*Services of an English-speaking Pastor 

*Unlimited bottled water 


Special Features 
*Admire the courage and history of the area as local Native 
American friends share their knowledge and experiences.

*Discover the charm of boats as they glide along the coastal 
bayous and canals.

*Take a scenic stroll, admiring the indigenous trees, plants, 
and wildlife.

*Stretch your legs and your smile, if you desire, on a fully 
escorted bicycle tour of connecting roads and byways. 
Immerse your senses in this inviting landscape.


Extra Special Features  
*Connect with our Holy Father as we engage in morning and 
evening devotionals

*Expand your cultural values 

*Unite with others in faith to share the greatest possible 
amount of God’s love 

*Return to your home, community, workplace, and church 
with a renewed spirit of joy 


How to Book 
Book by April 10, 2023 to redeem promotion code 

2DulAc4jESuS for priority seating. Promotion is not valid for 
future reservations or combinable with other promotions. 


You may contact one of our reservation specialists @ office, 
Laraine, Laura, or Susan


Susan Hill, Missions Coordinator

 Do I HAVE To or Do I GET To?

During 2022, there were many trips to MDAnderson. Long drive … long day 
… lots of waiting … often with pain. God was working through each of those 
minutes! All of you were praying faithfully; I was given gifts of encouragement 
from my sisters and friends, like books to read, favorite foods and word puzzles. 
Yet there came a time when my mind faced some thoughts of “What if?” Worst 
case scenarios rose up: What  if I didn’t know my precious grandchildren‘s 
names? What if I couldn’t play my beloved piano music? I already assumed I 
would not get to work again, which is a sad thought for someone who really 
enjoys working. What if I lose my memories, especially of Mom, Dad and the 
love of my life, Ted?  Tears flowed; prayers were continually on my lips. 

Fast forward exactly one year later on March 9th. My life is busy and full of 
joy! Playing for church services - so enjoyable. Driving/being independent - 
completely gratifying. Loss of pain - grateful relief.  Loving on all of my 
grandkids - delightful, joyful, valuable, worthwhile, sweet and good! 

As we played together last week, the 11 year old said, “Gramma, do you HAVE 
to go to work tomorrow?” My answer was, “No, honey. I GET to go to work 
tomorrow.”Looking puzzled, she asked, “Why does that make you smile really 
big?”  My heartfelt answer, “Because I thought I might never get to again.” Here 

is what my illness strengthened in me through my Heavenly Father: “As you therefore received Christ Jesus the Lord, 
so walk in Him, rooted and built up in Him and established in the faith as you have been taught, abounding therein with 
thanksgiving.”  Colossians 2:6-7 KJV (adapted)


With love, Mary
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